
PE Coordinator’s Report for Governors 2018/2019 
 
There have been some big and positive changes to PE during the 2018/2019 year with most pupils 
receiving two hours of quality physical education per week. Sports clubs have continued to be a focus 
across the school. Furthermore, we have now broadened the range of ages of children participating in 
these clubs. We have also included new activities such as Ultimate Frisbee at the Activity Sports day. 
Overall, we have again increased participation in sport across the school.  
 
We believe St Paul’s is meeting the new government guidelines regarding the active 30/30 framework 

(children should be active for 30 minutes a day at school and at home) and this is shown in the 

increased data for pupils attending extracurricular clubs/fixtures. 

 
I am pleased to say that we have once again achieved the Gold School Games Kite mark for our 
commitment, engagement and delivery of competitive school sport. We will look to consolidate this 
position for next year and in a few years’ time push for Platinum which is when the school has 
achieved Gold for a number of years. 
 
Fully qualified coaches have continued to deliver high quality coaching in many areas for very 
successful and popular after school sports clubs. We now also have an established dodgeball, football, 
multi sports and dance clubs. We have provided free tennis coaching for Year 1 and 3/4 with fully 
qualified LTA coaches from Dukes Meadow. Children in Y5 have been selected to become new sports 
leaders. In addition we now have set up a sports council. We already use  Sports Leaders to aid our 
sports activity day and KS2 /KS1 Sports Day alongside setting up and running the shooting starts club.
  
We have made a particular effort this year to reach out and target selected pupils who have not had the 
opportunity to represent St Pauls at borough wide events and this has had huge success on the overall 
impact of children’s participation in extra-curricular clubs. Pupils across the school know that Sport is 
for All at St Pauls and not an elite few. 
 

St Paul’s has continued its commitment to promoting excellence in PE teaching through training and 

support of its staff. We have used our strong links with Sport Impact to introduce individual training 

and support for staff through INSETS and The scheme of work, Real P.E., which targets the 

fundamentals of sport movement from Reception to Y6, has continued to be taught in the shorter 

length lessons and improved the core aspects of PE, the ABC’s – Agility, Balance & Coordination. We 

have also invested in a new scheme, GetSet4pE for the main lessons which is an online resource 

which teachers can access from home which sets out lessons in an easy to use format. 

 

Information regarding PE can be found on our website, this includes an overview, Action Plan and 

Sport Premium Overall, P.E. is in a very healthy state at St Paul’s with a plan in place to continue the 

development of the subject, training, competition and participation. 

 

 


